MEETING OF JULY 26, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Webb. In Attendance: Councilmember
Bezdicek, Hinds, Smith, and Watson, Public Works Steven Engles, community member Dan
Wardwell, and the Town Clerk.

The minutes of the July 12, 2021 meeting were read and approved as read.

The payables were presented to the Council for their review and discussion. The
payables were moved by Smith and seconded by Hinds. Motion carried by vote of the Council.

Claims #14121-14127, 14131-14132 $13,2535.31
P/R #14128-14130 $8,554.64

Mayor had a discussion with Mr. Isaacs (410 S Loomis) on July, 13, 2021 about moving
the disabled van and 2 cars off of the City Right-of-Way. Mr. Issacs agreed to move them out
back on his property by the weekend. Vehicles have been moved along side of garage on
Railroad Ave.

Public Works Steven Engles reported on the meeting with the school superintendent
and business manager on the school’s stormwater issue. School will find blue prints to review
in hopes of finding the least invasive way to divert stormwater before it goes to the sewer
system. Engles reported on the cost for new transducer for the well to measure static levels of
the well water. Motion to purchase said transducer and supplies needed to replace transducer
by Smith and seconded by Bezdicek.

Resolution 429X to keep Town of St John Street Levy on the ballot was discussed and a
motion to keep the levy was given by Hinds and seconded by Bezdicek.

Resolution 430X to open savings account for American Rescue Plan money with signers
on the account of, Mayor Webb, Councilmember Hinds, and Clerk F. Shani Hergert was initiated
by Watson and seconded by Smith.

Councilmember Smith initiated conversation in regards to a code enforcement officer
for the town. Council agreed to invite Terry Ottosen and the Town clerk of Fairfield to the next
meeting.

Clerk reported on the costs for phones for the mayor and city employees. There was a
motion by Smith seconded by Bezdicek to set up a business phone plan for city employees.



Clerk initiated conversation on joining the Washington Association of Public Records
Officers, membership for active members is $25 per year. Motion for approval by Bezdicek
seconded by Hinds.

Letter from Washington State Liquor and Cannabis Board in regards to renewal of
Webb'’s Empire Foods Liquor License Renewal Application. No objections from council motion
by Watson seconded by Hinds.

No request for additional comments were stated and it was moved by Mayor Webb,
seconded, and unanimously agreed to adjourn. The Meeting was adjourned at 7:41 PM.
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